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December 7th, 2009 
 

Dear Members: 
 

Since our last meeting, I have taken some union courses.  The 
courses were Human Rights, Finding your Voice and Grievance 
Handling. 
 
There was PEL course on “Building a Stronger Union” in Port 
Elgin.  It was a very interesting course and I have a CD on some 
of the work we did.  If you are interested in it, I can show it to 
you. 
 
It is the 20-year anniversary of the murder of 14 women in 

Montreal on December 6th, 1989. 
 
The National Union gave $20,000.00 to support the Steel Workers 
on strike in Sudbury. 
 
Our union building is still slow going, but they are working hard 
on it. 
 
If you need anything or want to talk to me, please call me at 
983-2394. 

 
 
In Solidarity, 
 
Huguette Gagne, Unit Chair. 
Nutra 2000 
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